Regular June Aldermen Meeting


June 6, 2016



7:00 P.M.

Randy Beason, Mayor, called the regular June aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Randy Beason, Mayor


Present


Ron Cross, Alderman


Present


Roger Florea, Alderman

Present


Kelly Morrison, Alderman

Present
Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Operator, Nathan Baldwin, and Kathryn Rice with Nodaway News Leader; Carol Oberhauser; and, Denise Reasoner

The minutes of the Regular May 2016 Aldermen Meeting were presented.  Ron Cross moved that minutes be approved as written.  Alan Thompson seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.

The expenses were presented.  Roger Florea moved that expenses be approved as presented.  Kelly Morrison seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Carol Oberhauser addressed the Board requesting the City’s help with funding the Community Betterment’s Walking trail/Fencing Ball Park project. Community Betterment will be having a drawing Saturday of Hopkins Picnic along with other fundraising for the trail/fencing project.  Carol indicated that any help from the City would be appreciated. More information regarding the project will be sent out to the Board members.  Matter was tabled at this time.

Carol Oberhauser excused herself from the meeting at this time.

Ron Cross introduced Denise Reasoner who discussed City website options.  It was decided that the City would control the posting to the website which would be more secure and not need as much monitoring as a two way posting site.  The City is looking to be able to inform the residence regarding water/sewer issues and also community happenings and news.  The City also would like the site to allow residents to pay their water bills on line.  It was decided that Facebook would not be a good option since City could not completely control what is posted unless monitored on a daily basis.  Denise also indicated that security for the website was important to maintain.  Denise said she would not be able to do website since the City wanted to be able to have residents pay online through the website.
City Clerk indicated that she spoke with representative from Rural Water Impact-Smart Websites for Smart Communities and was shown a demo of the two options for websites.  The company would create the websites and the City would have an administrator that would upload the information on a weekly basis to the website.  They offer two options of websites which include RuralWaterImpact.com or MunicipalImpact.com.  After discussion it was decided that the City would be more interested in the MunicipalImpact.com option.  Both options come with unlimited support.  The website could be launched within 3 days.  Matter tabled at this time for City Clerk to contact representative and obtain clarification on a few items.

2016 Street Project was discussed.  Jack Baldwin indicated Mid America Road Builders bid was for $57,348.90 and would include all streets discussed plus 4th Street Thompson to Morehouse.  The streets that are to be scarified would be re-crowned and double chip and sealed.  Also, Jack would like to look into cleaning out curb in front of Community Building and having them poor asphalt to bring the road up 2-3 inches.  Discussion was held.  Kelly Morrison made a motion to accept the bid as presented and authorize the Mayor, Randy Beason to sign said bid on behalf of the City of Hopkins.  Roger Florea seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea- Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Jack is to obtain a bid from Mid America Road Builders on the additional work discussed.
Water Tank (clear well tank) maintenance update was given by Jack Baldwin.  Work has been started.  The roof has several holes that have shown up as sandblasting is being done.  These holes are being welded.  Ring was not bad after it was cleaned up.  Anything above the water line has issues, but they will weld all they can.
Update on truck parking was given.  Trucks have found other parking but a trailer remains on the City’s right-of-way.  
501 E Warren property had been cleaned up per request.  City Clerk is to send a Thank you to the residents.

Delinquent water/sewer accounts were discussed.  Letter from Bob Sundell was discussed with options the City has.  Discussed property located at 603 E McPherson.  It was decided to file a line against property for unpaid sewer fees since it will be going into foreclosure soon.

Jack Baldwin and Alan Thompson reported on video presentation hosted by Missouri Rural Water Association.  There were issues with the video working so only audio was available.  Several funding options were discussed such as USDA, MAP and CDB&G funding along with low interest revolving Funds and funding for Preliminary Engineering reports.  
City Clerk announced that a Liquor License Application had been received from Rick Woldruff.  Discussion was held and Roger Florea made a motion that the Board of Aldermen approve the application received from Rick Woldruff and that the City is to issue Rick Woldruff a liquor license to cover the period of time from July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017.  Kelly Morrison seconded the motion.  Votes: Roger Florea – Yes;  Ron Cross– Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson; No votes – 0.  
Discussion was held in connection with City residents who have their vehicles illegally licensed in IA.  Kelly Morrison spoke with Prosecuting Attorney Rice and indicated that someone would need to turn the individuals in and be able to show proof of residency by utility bill in their name or verifying where they are registered to vote.  It was decided that this would benefit the School District more by the additional taxes collected.  City Clerk is to inform School Board member to contact Kelly Morrison for details.

City Clerk reminded Board that the July 4, 2016 meeting has been moved to Friday, July 1, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.  

Cheri Riddle did not show up as indicated on the Agenda.  Alan Thompson said he had spoken with her and she would like pot holes in front of her business to be taken care of and she would be willing to help pay for the repairs.  It was decided to have Jack Baldwin obtain a bid on this additional work while Alan speaks with Cheri to see how much she is willing to put towards the repairs. 
KCP&L contacted City regarding the cable lines in the City.  They are willing to drop the lines as long as they have a contact person at the City they can call to roll cable up and haul off.  Discussion was held and it was decided that Jack Baldwin would be the contact person.

Cd $41031832 Cemetery (Rickard) held at Nodaway Valley Bank matured June 1, 2016.  City Clerk indicated that the Cemetery will be in need of funds to pay for mowing for the rest of the season.  It was decided to cash the CD and put $20,000.00 into the Active Cemetery Fund and put the remaining money into a 12 month CD at Nodaway Valley Bank.

CD #41031832 Surplus Acct Wat/Sew held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures June1, 2016.  It was decided to move it into a 12 month cd.
CD #41035842 General Fund held at Nodaway Valley Bank matures June 5, 2016.  It was decided to move it into a 12 month cd.
June water bills will have state primacy fees and water pollution service connection fees included on them as follows:  

Primacy Fee:

Unmetered & metered customers with meter connections 

less than or equal to one inch - $3.24

Customers with meters greater than one inch or equal to 

or less than 2 inches - $7.44

Customers with meters greater than 3 inches but less than or equal to 4 inches - $41.16

Customers with meters greater than 4 inches - $82.44

 Water pollution service connection fee (sewer fee)

Residential customers -- $.80

Industrial/commercial customers with less than or equal

to 1 inch service line -- $3.00

Industrial/commercial customers with greater than 1 inch 

but less than 4 inches service line -- $11.00

Industrial/commercial customers with greater than 4 inch 

service line -- $29.00

Missouri Rural Water Association is offering free Board and Council training if the City is interested.  Discussion was held and Board was not interested at this time.

Hopkins Picnic Resolution was read.  Motion to accept the Resolution as is for the Hopkins Picnic was made by Roger Florea. Motion was seconded by Ron Cross.  Votes:  Roger Florea – Yes; Ron Cross – Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Alan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
Roger Florea made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ron Cross seconded the motion.  Votes:  Ron Cross – Yes; Roger Florea – Yes; Kelly Morrison – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.
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Deandra K. O’Riley, Clerk


Randy Beason, Mayor

